



Dear Allen Huffman,

Welcome to the new OS-9 User Group. Enclosed is your membership card. Your membership adds to the group and we hope you profit in return.

We had intended to get this letter out sooner, but it took longer than expected to get a data base up and running. Have you ever tried to find a dbm that ran on OS-9, OSK, and Atari TOS?

The first thing you should note is the change of address. This is due to two events. First, Scott McGee has taken a job with Microware (good luck Scott) and will move to Des Moines. Debra Kreider has volunteered to be the secretary/treasurer. events prompted a move of the PO Box. The new address is:

> OS-9 User Group P.O. Box 465 Goshen, IN 46526

Your information from our data base follows. Please examine this carefully and let us know if there are any errors.

name: company: Allen C. Huffman Sub-Etha Software

address:

110 champions Dr. #811 Lufkin, TX 75901 USA

home phone:

(409) 639-3842

business phone: none given

interests:

Applications, Programming

primary system: CoCo-3 version:

os-9 LII

By now your should have received both an MOTD and your introductory library disk. If not, please let us know.

You should receive your next MOTD around the end of September. funds permit, we hope to make it a monthly publication. addition, we are trying to put together an OS-9 fest for next year. It would be similar to the CoCo fests you may have seen, with vendor displays and seminars. But we hope to include seminars by Microware personnel.

Happy OS-9ing, Boisy Pitre, President Carl Kreider, Vice President Debra Kreider, Secretary/Treasurer Scott McGee, MOTD editor Alan Sheltra, Librarian

